
AUGUST MUSEUM & ARCHIVES CEMETERY TOUR - Saturday, August 5th at 4 p.m. 
Church Street: Home of the Famous and Memorable  

 Stewart Edelstein, M&A Volunteer, will take you on a walk through the Stockbridge Cemetery to meet the fascinating 
people of Church Street.  So many stories for such a short street!  Learn about the Mahican Indians and the street’s first 
settlers.  Also hear about George Seeley, renowned photographer and Augustus Lukeman, sculptor and colleague of Daniel 
Chester French.  Along the way, you will be told the stories of a one-legged barber, a blind cook, a tuba-playing plumber, a jolly 
nurse, and a door-to-door fish monger. 
 The walk gathers at the cemetery gate on Main Street and lasts one hour.  Parking is available at the old Town Hall 
building across from the gate or on the street.  A $5.00 donation is suggested. 
 The September 3rd Cemetery Walk will be “Final Words, Lasting Images: Headstone Meanings and Messages” 
presented by M&A Volunteer, Karen Marshall.  
  

CONCERT - September 22 at 6 p.m. 
If you are a music lover you will enjoy the fall Chamber Player Series 

concert presented by the Stockbridge Library, Museum & Archives.   Music by 
Dvorak, Saint-Saens, Harrison, and Handel as arranged by Halvorsen will be 
played by the string quartet and harp.   

The program will include short remarks placing each piece into its local 
historical context.   

Tentative dates for future concert dates are January 19 and April 6.    

WILLIAMS HIGH ALUMNI EXHIBIT 
September 23rd is the annual WHS Alumni Banquet.  The M&A will have 

a display in the gallery featuring WHS memorabilia during that month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

2017 HOUSATONIC HERITAGE WALKS 
 

The annual Heritage Walks, which will be held on three weekends (Sept. 15-17, Sept. 23-24 and Sept 30-Oct. 1), 
consist of many programs free to the public.  Among them the M&A will present: 

 
Sat. Sept. 16 at 2:30pm – 3:30 pm – Joshua Hall, Assistant Curator, will present “A Stroll Through St. Joseph’s Cemetery”.  
Take a historic walking tour through St. Joseph’s Cemetery.   Come and listen to tales of soldiers, politicians, mail carriers, 
stone masons, and even a gentleman burglar. 
 
Sun. Oct. 1 at 2pm – 3pm – Karen Marshall, M&A Volunteer, will present “The Grave Diggers Tour” at the Stockbridge 
Cemetery.  The Stockbridge cemetery has been part of town life since 1750 and grave digging has been a vital job since 
then.  Join us and learn about the gravediggers: their lives, work, relationships, and how the job changed over time.  
They did more than dig graves, as we’ll discover.  The tour ends with a surprise.  
 
 There will be other programs presented locally including a walk of the Mary Flynn Trail presented by Pat Flinn for 
the Laurel Hill Association.  Pat wears many hats and is also a M&A Volunteer.   

Go to housatonicheritage.org/events/heritage-walks/ for additional information. 

16th ANNUAL LAUREL HILL DAY 
August 26 at 2 p.m. at the Rostrum on 

Laurel Hill behind the Town Offices 
 

The annual Laurel Hill Day, presented 
by Laurel Hill Association, will feature 
keynote speaker, Tom Ricardi, birds of 
prey rehabilitator.  The Berkshire 
Hillsmen will also be on hand to 
entertain everyone.  It is open to the 
public. 
 



SAINT HELEN’S HOME 
 

The children in Protestant missions and churches in New 
York City looked forward to the summer.  This was when 100 
children (50 boys and 50 girls) were brought to St. Helen’s Home in 
Stockbridge every two weeks between July and September.   

The building was originally the Bancroft Hotel, built c. 1834. 
It was on the Boston Albany Post Road and for ten years was a 
stopping place for stage coaches.  Later it housed people who 
worked in the mills.  The hotel was sold several times before Otis 
Barker, mill owner, sold it to John E. Parsons of Lenox and New York 
City in the fall of 1892.  Parsons was a corporate lawyer and the 
owner of the Stonover estate in Lenox.  In 1893 he converted the 
hotel into a summer home for tenement children under the 
management of the NY Tribune Fresh Air Fund.  Parsons named it St. 
Helen’s home as a memorial to his daughter, Helen, who had died of typhoid fever.     

Every year 500 children experienced the pure air and water which was abundant here along with wholesome food 
and splendid shelter.   Boys were housed in the brick building next door and the girls in the hotel (pictured above).  Parsons 
paid for all expenses but the transportation from NY.  St. Helen’s Home was supported by him until his death in 1915, after 
which it was supported by his estate until 1931 when it closed. 

Arthur Hull was the first Superintendent.  Later, David Milton Jones, who was employed by the Tribune Fresh Air 
Fund, assisted in opening the Home and was also Superintendent for a number of years.  (Jones took numerous photographs of 

the local area, many of which are part of the M&A collection.)  The children from St. Helenôs attended the Interlaken 

Congregational Church each Sunday and occupied the pews on the north side of the church.  They always sang the 

second hymn.  For a long time after St. Helenôs closed no one sat on the north side out of habit. 
 From 1893 to 1931 St. Helen’s Home brought great happiness to thousands of poor city children. 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
(The small sign carried in the picture to 
ǘƘŜ ƭŜŦǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ǊŜŀŘǎ ά{ǘΦ IŜƭŜƴΩǎ 
IƻƳŜ ƻƴ ²ƘŜŜƭǎέΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ 
left looks like they are practicing a fire 
drill.  The picture above is of the children 
enjoying Marsh Brook which flows by St. 
IŜƭŜƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦύ 



TREE WORK 
 

The 1935 Stockbridge Town Report 
under Report of the Tree Warden states that 
$1000 was spent to clean up all wood and 
brush along the highways left by E. R. A. tree 
work.  It also states that heavy dead wood 
was cut out on the Interlaken and Lenox road 
to the town line.   

These two pictures show tree work 
being done near St. Helen’s home.   Can you 
locate the person in each of the trees doing 
the trimming?  The one on the left is dated 
winter & spring 1935 E. R. A. Tree Project.  It 
also lists Steve Hopkins, Foreman; Harry 
Stafford & J. Stanley Haywood, Climbers; and 
Roy Kickery & William Fountain Ground-men.    
 

MICROFILM READER AT THE M&A 
 The research room has a new 
microfilm reader/printer.  It is the final 
purchase of the M&A renovation 
project.  The weekly Gleaner newspaper          
(1857-1944) as well other things in the 
collection are available on microfilm. 

 
HEATON HALL GOLF COURSE 

 
Stockbridge Massachusetts and a Key to its Records 1998      

page 124 states: 
“Heaton Hall golf course was a nine hole course spanning the, now 
wooded, area on Prospect Hill in front of Heaton Court.  The greens 
went to the end of Sergeant Street and abutted directly in back of 
Martin Inn (now Austen Riggs Medical Building) and Austen Riggs 
Center.  Seats overlooking the course were near the road on Prospect 
Hill.  Water piping for the course was controlled by ground shut-offs at 
the end of Sergeant Street.”   (Photograph courtesy of Ann Oppermann, Red Lion Inn Archives)  
   

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION 
By Barbara Allen 

The Museum & Archives is fortunate to have many hardworking diligent volunteers.  At 
this year’s Library Annual Meeting, the Board of Trustees recognized one of these volunteers, 
Maria Carr, for her long and imaginative service to the historical collection.  For over fifteen years 
Maria has worked behind the scenes, helping to identify and catalog photographs, creating a 
property spreadsheet based on Mrs. Wilcox’s map project, and helping to preserve the history of 
the Interlaken Congregational Church.  She served as secretary of the Historical Collection 
Committee and provided assistance during the M&A upgrade in 2003.  Since 2009, she has been 

responsible for 52 issues of this newsletter.  She has given us a local historical view of Stockbridge, 
Glendale, and Interlaken. 
 On July 6th the weekly volunteers of the Stockbridge Library, Museum & Archives were invited to 
enjoy lemonade and cookies on the Library’s front lawn.  Each was given a bag with the Library logo to fill 
with books set out for the annual used book sale as a thank you for the many hours of time they have 
kindly given to the Library. 

 
  

PROCTER MUSEUM & ARCHIVES HOURS 
Tuesday 9-8, Wednesday and Friday 9-5, Thursdays 9-1 and 
Saturdays 9-2  
If you plan to spend time researching, it is always a good idea to call 
(298-8190) to check for availability. 


